1 Belle Vue Square **Broughton Road SKIPTON North Yorkshire BD23 1FJ** 



John A Gelmini <request-790219b84a00ff@whatdotheyknow.com>

Telephone: 01756 706247 Clair Bonner Clerical Assistant cbonner@cravendc.gov.uk Our reference: Fol-2021-2707 10<sup>th</sup> September 2021

Dear Mr Gelmini,

Thank you for your request for information that the Council received on 9<sup>th</sup> September 2021. Your request has been dealt with in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act. You asked for information concerning Direct Payments on Cards by Local Authorities.

## Council's response

I confirm that the information that you have requested is not held by this Council, however responsibility for the provision of the particular services to which you refer - within the Craven District - falls to North Yorkshire County Council. That authority can be contacted via its website dedicated to receiving requests for information:

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/transparency-freedom-information-and-data-protection

Alternatively, you can write to Freedom of Information requests, North Yorkshire County Council, County Hall, Northallerton, North Yorkshire, DL7 8AD.

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by emailing accesstoinfo@cravendc.gov.uk or by writing to the Freedom of Information Officer, Craven District Council, Belle Vue Square, Broughton Road, Skipton, North Yorkshire, BD23 1FJ. Any request for a review should be submitted, in writing, within 40 working days of the date of this letter.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner's Office for a decision. Generally the Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted our own complaints procedure. The Information Commissioner's Office can be contacted at the Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Website: https://ico.org.uk/

Yours sincerely,

Sent by email

Clair Bonner







Paul Shevlin, Chief Executive Calls may be recorded for training and monitoring purposes

www.cravendc.gov.uk



